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December 13, 2005 
 
Mr.  Nick Puig 
ExxonMobil Oil Corporation 
3700 W. 190th Street, TPT-2 
Torrance, CA 90506 
 
Mr. Lincoln Michael Lee 
United Brothers, Inc. 
P.O. Box 59447 
Norwalk, CA 90612 
 
 
TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR DISCHARGE OF TREATED GROUNDWATER FROM A PETROLEUM 
HYDROCARBON FUEL AND/OR VOLATILE ORGANIC COMPOUND IMPACTED SITES – 
FORMER MOBILE SERVICE STATION 18-E45, 14206 MULBERRY DRIVE, CALIFORNIA 
(FILE NO. I-02988, CI-8660)  
 
Dear Mr. Puig and Mr. Lee: 
 
We have received a letter dated February 7, 2005, from your Project Manager, Mr. Gene N. 
Ortega, requesting that we terminate your enrollment under the General Waste Discharge 
Requirements (Order No. R4-2002-0030), for discharge of treated groundwater through a 
passive-infiltration system.  In the letter, Mr. Ortega indicated that no discharge of treated 
groundwater has taken place under the above referenced permit and the installation of the 
pump and treat module has been suspended due to changing site conditions and concurrence 
with the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board. 
 
Since there has not been any discharge and you are not planning to discharge treated 
groundwater at the site, coverage under Board Order No. R4-2002-0030 for the facility is 
hereby terminated, effective February 7, 2005.   We apologize for the delay in processing your 
request.  If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Orlando H. Gonzalez at (213) 620-2267. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jonathan S. Bishop 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: Mr. Tim Smith, County of Los Angeles Dept. of Public Work, Environmental Program 
  Mr. Brad A. McCardel – Kleinfelder, Inc. 
  


